
 

The Varsity Wolves ended a successful and exciting football season last week during the State 
semifinal game.  The Wolves battled hard this season finishing 10-3 overall with wins over 
Centennial, Buena, Chavez, Hamilton, Gilbert, Perry, Basha, Highland and Skyline. Thanks for the 
great run, Wolves. You represented CHS well on and off the field! 
 
The CHS Varsity Pom and Partner Stunt teams qualified for the AIA Co-Ed Division 1 State 
Championship competition that will be held in January.  Congratulations and good luck! 
 

              

 

                                                         

 
On November 22nd and 23rd, twenty-three CHS theatre students attended the State Theatre 
Festival.  This festival provided students the opportunity of taking workshops from other high school 
teachers, community theatre members, college professors and both semi- and professional theatre 
instructors and performers.  Students also competed with various performances.  CHS showed a 
professional demeanor and came home with a Superior in Solo Musical Theatre Performance (Mario 
Yniquez) and a Superior in Marketing Design (Zane Rodriguez), our first ever technical theatre 
award!  CHS’s Reader’s Theatre piece earned an Excellent.  The Freestyle Mime piece was well 
received (not adjudicated), and Sorry, Wrong Number, CHS’s one-act entry, received an 
Excellent.  Zane Rodriguez auditioned for college scholarships and received four call backs to 
discuss his potential with MCC, EAC, NAU and CGCC. Excellent work, Wolves! 

 



The CHS Dance Department was in line at 5:30 a.m. on Black Friday to purchase their annual fleece 
to make blankets for charity.  This year the dance department is planning on donating the blankets to 
a children’s hospital. The department was able to get $967.66 worth of fleece, and after sales and 
discounts paid $383.10.  Dancers will meet after school to put the blankets together. 

 
 

  

 

Chandler DECA is sponsoring and participating in the Holiday Giveaway for Hartford Elementary 
School. DECA is collecting change and toys through December 13th.  Chandler DECA has been 
involved in this giveaway for several years now, and our students enjoy it as much as the students at 
Hartford Elementary enjoy receiving the gifts.  Community members can drop off their change and/or 
elementary appropriate toys to the CHS front office.  DECA will deliver the toys during the week of 
December 16th.  Thanks to the DECA Holiday Giveaway Committee- Nancy Bahena, Briseida Giner 
and Geronimo Arellano- for organizing this great event! 

The Close Up Foundation provides an in-depth and unique experience for students. Close Up’s High 
School Programs are designed to give students and educators an inside look at their democracy in 
action. Using the nation’s capital as a living classroom, participants get a “close up” view of 
government - interacting with the people, processes, and places that make this federal city so 
unique. During the March 23rd-28th trip, students will visit Washington D.C. and several monuments 
such as the Arlington Cemetery, President Kennedy's Gravesite, and the Smithsonian's National Air 
and Space Museum. The cost is $2000 per student.  Please consider making a tax credit donation 
(see information below) to make this trip possible for more students. 



Help support extra-curricular activities and extended learning beyond the regular school day by 
making a tax credit donation to Chandler High School. The state of Arizona allows taxpayers to 
receive a tax credit of up to $200 ($400 if married and filing jointly) when you make a tax credit 
donation to our school. Yes, taxpayers receive a dollar-for-dollar credit towards their state tax return. 
Tutoring, student clubs and field trips are just a few of the enrichment programs that are supported 
through tax credit donations. Click here for more info, and please name Chandler High School as the 
recipient of your donation. Thank you for your support!  

 

Earn money for CHS when shopping this holiday season at Chandler Fashion Center and The 
Boulevard Shops.  Bring receipts to Guest Services, located on the upper level across from Barnes 
and Noble to earn five points per dollar spent.   Click here for additional info. 

 

 
This year is the CHS Band's 75th Anniversary and we’re hosting a banquet to celebrate this important 
milestone. The banquet will be held December 6th on the one and only Austin Field! Were you a 
member of the CHS Band, or do you know someone who is an alumnus of the program? Please help 
the band spread the word! For more info and to rsvp, click here.   

 

The ACE Plus Program is currently accepting applications for Cohort 2014.  ACE recruits students in 
their sophomore year to participate in the program during their junior and senior years.  ACE 
students are enrolled in concurrent college courses during 11th and 12th grade and can earn up to 24 
college credits by the time they graduate from high school.  Interested students need to see Ms. 
Jaramillo in the Counseling Department for an application.  The deadline to apply is Wednesday, 
December 11th.  

January 13
th
 will not be accepted 

Open Enrollment applications for the 2014-2015 school year will be accepted starting Monday, 
January 13, 2014. Forms can be dropped off at the District Office or CHS front desk.  Forms sent in 
before January 13th will not be accepted.  For additional information and applications, click here.   

http://www.cusd80.com/page/1131
http://www.shoppingpartnership.com/points/chandlerfashioncenter.htm
http://chsband75th.weebly.com/
http://www.cusd80.com/page/1136


Wednesday, December 18                                 Times                                 Thursday, December 19                                    

0 hour                                                               6:30 – 7:20                               0 hour                                                      
1st hour                                                             7:25 – 9:00                               2nd hour                                                         
3rd hour                                                             9:10 – 10:45                             4th hour                                                                        
5th hour                                                           10:55 – 12:30                             6th hour                                                            
Make up exams (prearranged)                       1:30 – 2:45                            Make up exams (prearranged) 

Chandler High School final exams will be administered on Wednesday, December 18th and Thursday, 
December 19th.  Final exams will not be administered prior to the scheduled dates. 
 
District Office or the F 


